Washington State Association of Oxford Houses

Hosted by Chapter 11 at the Bothell Police Dept.

May 12th, 2007

Meeting Called to Order at 12:05 pm.

Principles were read by: Jen Bodkin

Traditions were read by: Michelle Stegner

Roll Call

Officers 







In attendance

Chair



June Anderson


Present

Vice Chair


Gerry Prestwich


Present

Parliamentarian

Tony Perkins


Absent

Treasurer


Rick Sansburn


Present

Secretary (filling in as)  Frances Schultz


Present

Budget/Finance

Glenn Lebsack


Present

Chapter Services

Bob Jacques


Present

Housing Services

Dave lawson


Present

Alumni Coordinator
Misty Willis



Present

Fundraising Chair
Misty Willis



Present

Re-entry Committee
Marty Selvidge 


Present

Growth Committee
Tony Perkins


Absent

Outreach

Outreach


Gino Pugliese


Present

Outreach


Judy Maxwell


Present

Outreach


Frances Schultz


Present

Outreach


Blake Bippes


Present

Voting Alumni

Alumni #1


Charles Golden


Present (1-2)

Alumni #2


Adrian Brown


Present (1-2)

Alumni #3


Brad Keever



Present (1-2)

Alumni #4


Misty Willis



Present (3-0)

Alumni #5


Eric Perkins


Present (2-1)

Alumni #6


Dave Kopp



Present (2-1)

World Council
World Council
           Jen Bodkin



Present

World Council

Tony Perkins


Absent

World Council

Dave Lawson


Present

World Council

Myrna Brown


Absent

Chapters


Representative


In Attendance
Chapter # 1


Brandi Pehrson-Chair

Present

Chapter # 2


Doug West-Chair


Present

Chapter # 3


James Coriroli-Chair

Present

Chapter # 4


Mike Druzianich-V.Chair
Present

Chapter # 5


Glenn Lebsack-Chair

Present

Chapter # 6


Kelly Howard-Chair

Present

Chapter # 7


Renee Wilson-Chair

Present

Chapter # 8


Dave Lawson-Alumni

Present

Chapter # 9


Dave Long-Chair


Present

Chapter #10


Walter Harris-HSR

Present

Chapter #11


Tol McAleese-Chair

Present


Chapter #12


Michael Storm-Chair

Present

Chapter #13


Rob Mivra-Chair


Present

Chapter #14


Jason Hutt- Chair


Present

Chapter #15


Michelle Stegner-V.Chair
Present

Chapter #16


Charlie Behrens- Chair

Present

Chapter #17


Stacie Anderson-Chair

Present

Chapter #18


No representative


Absent

Chapter #19


Tracie Staley-Secretary

Present

Chapter #20


Jason Mathes-Chair

Present

Chapter #21


Mantia Suzawith-Chair

Present

Welcome to our Guests
Chapter #2-Robert Reichart

Chapter #3- Michael Brandon

Chapter#6-Lara Meservey

Chapter #9- Corey Lopez

Chapter #10-Chico Marquez

Chapter #11-Emily Riedel

Chapter #11-Chris Bist


Chapter #13-John Will

Chapter #14-Nick Wagner

Chapter #14-Jason Bright

Chapter #16-Michelle Joiner

Chapter #17-Diana Land

Chapter #19-Scott Birdsong

Corrections to the last meetings minutes

1. Roll Call names and representatives are as follows

A. Brandi Pehrson was representative for chapter 1.

B. Rick Sansburn is the current treasurer for the state assn.

C. Chapter 7 had no representative

D. Chapter 9 was representative was Dave Long

E. Glenn Lebsack is the current budget and finance chair

F. Chapter 11’s representative name is Tol not Toi

G. Jason Hutt was the representative for Chapter 14

H. Michelle Stegner was the representative for Chapter 15

I. Heather Connor and Patrick Zacker were representatives for chapter 17

J. Mantia Suzawith is the chair for chapter 21 not 22

K. Michelle Joyner was the representative for Chapter 16

L. Marty Selvedge is the Re-entry Chair person

M. Blake’s last name is BIPPES

N. Dave Kopp is Alumni #6

O. Eric Perkins amended motion during the budget and finance report was for $1500 to be moved to savings not $15,000

P. The discrimination case with the hearing impaired individual was in the Greenlake House not Greenway

Q. Glenn Lebsack was also to be added to the State Assn. Checking with US Bank and Savings Account at Federal Savings and Loan

R. Stan Timberlake and Adrian Brown were to be removed from these accounts

S. The Chapter officer’s workshop is scheduled for June not May 

MM2P to accept minutes as corrected (22-0)

Chair Report

June attended the House Officers Regional Workshop in Lacey

June attended chapters 11 and13 meetings

Tony Perkins was unable to attend this meeting as well as Brad Keever 

Please return calls to people who may be looking for housing in your areas. It is important. Get back to them as soon as possible.

Discussed issues and condition of the State website

MM2P to accept report (21-0)

Vice Chair Report

Attended House Officer’s Regional Workshop in Lacey

Work and School full time have kept him busy

Visited the Ravenna house to work out issues

Attended Chapter 1’s meeting

MM2P to accept report (21-0)

World Council

Jen- is no longer an alternate. She is now the Propagation Chair.

The World Council meet once a year and at the World Convention

Is currently working on a Nat’l flyer for OHI as well as an updated video to replace the 60 minutes video 

W. Council will be selling t-shirt at the world convention

Discussed lawsuit in Oregon and how the effects of this decision could possibly affect Oregon as well as Washington since we are so close geography wise. Sets a poor precedence for future issues.

Please send more contributions

Dave- mentioned the Paul’s concern with the dog bite lawsuit.

Is looking forward to working with the Alumni here in Washington

The world council meeting in Chicago was awesome.

Dave will be helping with the fundraising committee

World council is working on a new coin or chip for the alumni members

FYI: the alumni dues and/or contributions support the world council

OHI website will have a new spot for Alumni Registrations 


Charles Golden mentioned in reference to the Dog Bite issue-PLEASE HONOR THE CONDITIONS OF YOUR LEASES.


Gino mentioned that outreach is now requesting no pets to be added to all new leases.

MM2P to accept report (21-0)

Treasurer’s Report

See attached for detailed report
Beginning Balance: $10,447.52

Total Monies Received (Receipts): $7718.00

Total Monies Spent (Expenditures): $3635.93

Ending Balance: $14,529.59

MM2P to pay all expenses (20-0)

MM2P to accept report (20-0)

Budget and Finance Report

Glenn- apologizes for not having a report ready. He is having software issues. He will get this matter taken care of ASAP and email everyone with a copy when completed.

He meets with Rick on the off months to do audits for the State 

Wants to have another meeting to discuss the budget possibly at the June Chapter Officer’s Workshop in Widbey Island. Everyone’s invited

Glenn needs current emails for everyone

The State Savings Account currently has a balance of $9640.00

MM2P to move $1500 to savings account (20-0)

Will make corrections to the minutes regarding signers in New Business

MM2P to accept report (21-0)

Re-Entry Committee

Marty- needs to collect list of P.O Boxes for the Re-Entry

Is looking for volunteers to go to Stafford Creek. Please give info. for clearance to the prison to Marty

MM2P to accept report (21-0)

Housing Services Report

Dave- is resigning his position as HSR Chair due to health issues. 

Has visited the Yakima house

Went to Presentations and Regional Workshop in Lacey

Thanks to everyone in the Oxford House family. This organization has helped him regain relationships with his daughter and will be walking her down the aisle at her wedding this summer. Thanks to all and lots of gratefulness for his recovery
MM2P to accept report (21-0)

Chapter Services Chair

Please see attached report

MM2P to accept report (20-0)

Fundraising/Alumni Coordinator’s Report

Looked into Mariner Tickets for a possible fundraiser for the state. 

We have not picked a date, please look at dates and email Misty at lilredangel@hotmail.com Pick the best dates and when she will book it. Please see attached list of possible dates

Mailed out a report to the current list of alumni 

MM2P to accept report (20-0)

Growth Committee

Gerry wants to have another meeting possibly at the Chapter Officer’s Workshop 

MM2P to accept report (19-0)

Outreach Reports

Judy- says “Hey’yall” from Stan. Judy had a great time working with Stan and visiting Oklahoma

Passed out directions to the Workshop/Retreat and reminded us that the theme for the weekend is western wear.

Chapters need to bring raffle prizes for Workshop

Registrations for the campout are on the state website. Please return completed registration forms to: Judy Maxwell P.O. Box #1304 Vancouver, WA 98666.

Happy Mother’s Day to all the mothers

Passed out awards for loans paid off

Blake- opening the Tiatin House that will be house #175 in Washington 

Looking at several houses in Walla Walla and one for women in the Walla Walla area.

Chapter 8 split is not going as quickly as expected due to some internal issues that are being addressed –Dave Lawson is representing them today

Blake had another House Officer’s Workshop in Spokane thanks to all who came to help

Gino- as of May 2005 Washington State has paid off 76 loans from the revolving loan fund.

Please make sure your loan payments are to be in to World Services by the 15th of every month. It’s late and will accrue a fine of $25. Mail out when you pay your monthly rent payments

Observation: All women’s houses have paid their loan payments on time

25% of houses are women and 75% of houses are for men-way to go girls

This is the year of moving houses and need new house in Mt. Vernon

Paul Molloy has a survey that will be distributed by the Outreach. Please have houses fill out and return to World Services ASAP

Change your house voicemail to a generic message-not to include Hi. This is the “whatever name” Oxford House.

Gino would like to buy some paper for Skagit Recovery. Skagit Recovery allows Gino to use their printer to print loan reports.

Gino spoke about plane tickets for the convention. No one has booked tickets and has 100 seats

Will be sending out a job announcement for Frances’ Position

Frances-Thanks for everyone who came to the House officer’s regional workshop

Looking forward to the Chapter Officer’s Workshop in Widbey Island

Moved and closed the Tumwater House- now Chamber’s Prairie- discussed issue with new neighbor 

Looking at houses everywhere

Opened new house for men in Olympia 

Thanks to all of my chapter chair and members. It has been a pleasure and I have enjoy learning and growing with all of you

Would like to say that amazing things happen to us in Oxford House if we choose to grow and change our lives to be the best we can be.

Frances will be getting married this summer and her fiancée has been accepted to a PhD program in clinical psychology at the University of North Carolina 

She will be leaving us in the middle of June to prepare for her wedding and move across country 

She plans to keep in touch and will take all of you with her

MM2P to accept this report (21-0)
Old Business

Glenn read Article IV-2 of the state bylaws which states

“  A $50.00 fine will be imposed on any chapter not attending a          scheduled meeting; and a $50.00fine will be imposed for not turning in chapter reports; with a maximum of $50.00 per meeting allowed to be levied against any chapter”

Glenn motioned that due to the error in last months fine of chapter’s not in attendance or missing paperwork that the fines be reduce by 50% ($25 not $50) 

MM2P (12-8)

Motion to amend minutes to reflect the conditions of the bylaws MM2P (18-2) everyone pays $50

MM2P for Gino to drop original reservation from 100 tickets and rebook only 40 tickets out of Seattle, first come first serve (19-0) 

The ticket price will now be around $500 for airfare to the World convention 

MM2P to add both Glenn Lebsack (Budget and Finance Chair) and Gerry Prestwich (Vice Chair) as signers to the Washington State Assn of Oxford Houses’ US Bank checking account and well as the Washington Federal Savings and Loan savings accounts (20-0)

MM2P to removed Stan Timberlake (former Chair) and Adrian Brown(former Budget and Finance Chair) as signers of the Washington State Assn of Oxford Houses’ US Bank checking account as well as the Washington Federal Savings and Loan savings accounts (20-0)

MM2P to accept old business (19-0)

New Business

If anyone is interested in getting less expensive tickets to the World Convention at $385 out of Portland, Please see Jim Tucker@ the MATCH house 360-694-1559

EVERYONE in our houses needs to have both car insurance and current valid licenses before they are allowed to drive any vehicle (Petal bikes OK)

NONMINATIONS FOR SECRETARY

Michelle Stegner was nominated for the position of State Secretary. She accepted the nomination.

Emily Riedel was nominated for the position of State Secretary. She accepted the nomination.

Vote 14 for Emily: 7 for Michelle

 Emily Riedel is New State Secretary

Frances will get with Emily for training

NOMINATIONS FOR HOUSING SERVICES REPRESENTATIVE  

Dave Kopp was nominated for the position of HSR. Dave declined the nomination due to work schedule

Michael Brandon was nominated for the position of HSR. Michael accepted the nomination.

Michelle Stegner was nominated for the position of HSR. Michelle accepted the nomination.

Vote 15 for Michael: 6 for Michelle

Michael Brandon is the New State Housing Services Representative

NOMINATION FOR CO-CHAIR FOR RE-ENTRY COMMITTEE

Michelle Stegner was nominated for the position of Co-Chair of the Re-Entry Committee. Michelle accepted the nomination.

MM2P to make Michelle Stegner the New Co-Chair for the Re-Entry Committee (20-0)

MM2P for the State Assn to pay for all state officers and 21 chair people’s registration for the World Convention (21-0)

MM2P to resend fine for chapter 4 for not having dues which had been mailed to the treasurer (16-4)

Chapter 14 asked about campout

Chapter 20 asked about what they could do to get more people involved

Chapter 8 commented on Pasco house not having rooms up to fire codes. Owner of house asked if OH would loan him money to fix his house. NO. WE DONT DO THAT.

Chapters 6,7 and 8 had no audits

Chapter 18 had no representative and no paperwork

MM2P to fine chapters 6, 7, 8 and 18 $50.00 for no paperwork and or no representation (20-0)

Chapter 19- asked about T-shirt sales at World Convention

MM2P to sell only state T-shirt @World Convention. Chapters t-shirts are to be sold only at State functions such as workshops, retreats and trainings (22-0)

MM2P for Gino to purchase 2 cases of paper for Skagit Recovery (21-0)

Gino reminded chapters to clean up your yards. Make a clean up day the weather is getting nicer so there is no excuse. Our yards should look nicer than the neighbors

Judy discussed possibly colors for the convention T-shirts. Have chapters vote as to what they would like and we will decide at the next state meeting

Chapter Summary Reports

Please see attached 

MM2P to report (20-0)

MM2P to adjourn meeting at 5:12 pm

Next meeting will be July 14th 2007 in Chapter 12 
Location to be announced

